

## SPEED'S



PRESIDENT VICE PRESIDENT SECRETARY/TREASURER NEWS LETTER EDITOR

DALE RUPP DICK WICKLUND ROSEMARY FRANK EUGENE FRANK

653-1054 777-9142 451-8187 451-8187

NEXT MEETING - JULY 10, AT HOLMAN HORD'S HANGER, LAKE ELMO AIRPORT, ABLE LANE 7:30

Important meeting! We must appoint a committee to elect officers. Officers serve two years. This is YOUR Chapter. Please attend and participate.

We welcome two new members. GREGORY BAUER, 40 plus hours pilot in command, mechanic by trade. Welcome GREG! and DANIEL DOURNEY, Art, Drawing, Sign painting, retired from Ford Motor Co. Welcome DAN!

July discussion - Oshkosh 1995! 43rd Annual convention. July 27th thru August 2. This years grand sweepstakes prize is a Piper PA-28 Cherokee! -- Camping? Tenting? Flying in? No radio? Get the necessary information at this meeting for a hassle free good time at Oshkosh!

Attention new members - and all old members --- Chapter 54 membership patches are available for \$3.50 from Secretary ROSEMARY FRANK. Buy a patch and wear it proudly.

Next upcoming Chapter 54 event - AVIATION DAY at Lake Elmo airport Saturday August 5th.

Wings, Wheels, and Whirlybirds, Fly in Breakfast 7:00 am till noon Tell your relatives, invite your friends! A fine introduction to

aviation! Posters available. Also our next YDUNG EAGLES introduction to flying for kids 8 to 18. Airplane pre-flight, free airplane ride, pre-registry necessary. Please have any interested kids - or their parents contact GENE FRANK, YOUNG EAGLES COORDINATOR at 451-8187. There's room for many more kids!

See YOU at the meeting!

Gene Frank

Newsletter Editor

## MINUTES

June 12, 1995 Secretary's Report

The June meeting was called to order by Young Eagles Coordinator GENE FRANK at approximately 7:30 pm with a good group in attendance.

The weather was beautiful for hot air ballooning! And in attendance was BOB TRIERWEIRLER with his balloon!

GENE FRANK gave us an update on the June 10th Young Eagles Day. Saturday was cold, windy, and threatening rain. But GENE did get 25 kids to come back Sunday for their ride. A really good time was had by all the kids. It was well organized and the rides went off perfectly. Participating pilots were GENE FRANK, AL KUPFERSCHMIDT, JON CAHOON, DALE RUPP, and SCOTT EMKOVIK

Thanks, Thanks Pilots!

Thanks! to ground control, JEFF STOKES, and STEVE OGBORN who did a perfect job. A special big thanks goes out to RAE KUPFERSCHMIDT who is a superb organizer and whose help made this a perfect day.

GENE reminded members we need to come up with a Committee for the election of new officers. Elections will be held in October. Interested in being a chapter officer? Contact DALE RUPP at 653-1054, or ROSEMARY FRANK at 451-B187

The meeting was then turned over to STEVE OGBORN and BOB TRIERWEILER. BOB gave us a demonstration of his hot air balloon. It was fun. It was entertaining. Thanks BOB! Anyone interested in hot air ballooning may call BOB at 546-1002. He has info on every aspect of hot air ballooning - sales, flying, and ground crews. He can help you get started!

The meeting was then adjourned.

Respectfully submitteds

28 mary ROSEMARY FRANK, Secutary